


CHRISTMAS 2023 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
“Glory to God in the highest and peace to his people on earth! I come to proclaim the Good 
News to you: tidings of great joy to be shared by the whole people.” (LK 2:10). That message 
of joy from heaven delivered on the night of Christ’s birth is echoed at Christmas 
celebrations everywhere: the glitter of festive atmospheres and the decorative lights of the 
Christmas trees, the exchange of gifts as an expression of good will and respect, the 
Christmas cards and greetings we send to wish other people happiness, the prayers that 
express longing for peace, all of that revitalizes the Christmas message of Joy. The joy we 
experience at Christmas is the joy only Christ can give. Without Jesus, it is hard to sing, “Joy 
to the World” even at Christmas because without Jesus our world is lifeless. Alexander Pope 
said it well, “What good is it that Christ is born in the millions of cribs in the world and does 
not find a place in our hearts?”  
 
Amid joyful celebrations, however, we cannot forget either the harshness of the 
circumstances into which Jesus was born or the painful and tragic experiences of our world 
at this time. The world is still at war today. We continue to hear stories of people losing their 
jobs and homes. Many are affected by widespread natural calamities, economic crises and a 
continuing disregard and disrespect for life. People go through terrible experiences of fear, 
depression, anxiety, and grief.   
 
What must we do? We must challenge ourselves and continue God’s work by making our 
contribution to the task of healing brokenness, by fostering peace and harmony in human 
relationships, by offering forgiveness to our offenders, tolerance to our opponents and by 
bringing a little light and joy into the darkness, confusion, and sadness of the world we 
know.  We are born broken. We live constantly by mending our lives and Jesus is the glue to 
put us back together again. So let Christ be born in our hearts so that we can give the gift of 
Christ to others.   
 
More than 2000 years ago, Jesus left His Father’s side, and he came as a gift to Mary and 
Joseph. They shared their gift with shepherds, Anna, Simeon, and all of Israel. Some 
accepted, some ignored, still others were belligerent. Jesus continues to give and live. He 
gave his life and returned to God. Through the followers, His gift continues to be shared.  
 
We, the Parish Staff, Fr. Trey and I, will hold you and your family close to our hearts and in 
our prayers and Masses during this most holy season.  
 
Our sincere wishes for A MERRY CHRISTMAS FILLED WITH JOY AND PEACE, AND A 
PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR  IN 2024! 
 
Fr. Thomas Vellappallil, MS  
Pastor  
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Throughout the holiday hustle and bustle, 
take a few moments to quietly reflect on the 

reason for this season. In a spirit of 
gratitude, let us give thanks to the Lord for 
entering into the world as an infant, and for 
Mary’s courageous “yes.” We welcome into 

our hearts the greatest gift of Christmas: 
our Savior, Jesus Christ. 

 
A Christmas Prayer 

 
God, 

you became human through the obedience 
of a simple young woman named Mary. 

Mary is our model of faith. 
May we be faithful to your word  

as Mary was. 
Give us the courage to face each day 
with the yes that Mary gave to you. 

We ask this through the incarnate God, 
who comes to us again during this  

Christmas season. 
Amen.  




